
 
 

Message from the President 
 
Dear Members of  NAOTA, 
 

It is a pleasure to report to you that as of this writing there are 36 new members in NAOTA.  On 
behalf of all, they are welcome together with our returning members..Thank you all.  Your interest 
in NAOTA is truly an adventure in what some of our objectives are and that is to continue our 
Ohara School studies and share Ohara ikebana news. 
 

Planning is moving along for the Victoria Conference.  Chair Lorian Roberts  will be ready for all 
who will be there October 29 - November 2. of this year.  E-Ling Lou is moving ahead with the 
plans for Chicago and is pleased to announce that Headquarters has approved Ms. Ami Kudo, 
Associate Professor of Ohara School as the instructor.  Ms. Kudo is the daughter of the late Pro-
fessor Kazuhiko Kudo.  Along with Associate Professor Nishi she teaches at Kenbi in Tokyo.  We 
are delighted to have Ms. Kudo as our instructor. 
 

The first changes we are considering will be put to the test at the Chicago Conference on a trial 
basis.  Save the dates of June 9 –12, 2019 for the 18th conference.  You will have the opportunity 
to see if the changes work for you. When the sign-up information for this is mailed to you make 
sure your dues are paid so you can be eligible to come and more importantly to sign up promptly.  
Remember the sign up filled up in 10 days for the coming Victoria Conference. 
 

We say farewell to Kobe in this issue.  One picture, from among the many taken by Katey Ho 
from Los Angeles Chapter, was chosen to signify how we feel about our move from a very special 
place.  
 

                                                                           
                                          
 
 

    
 
     
 
 
 

 
 

                                      
 
 
 
 
 
New locations will be used and we are already operating from them.  Now we are looking to this 
new, changed way –new places and all accessible.  We are indeed promoting the Ohara School 
of Ikebana. 

                            Ingrid Luders 
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Art in Bloom at the Boston Museum of Fine Arts 
                              And the Participants From NAOTA 
 
Each year the Boston Museum of Fine Art celebrates the return of spring with an exhibition called Art 
in Bloom. Three members of NAOTA  participated.  All from the Boston Chapter, they are (in alpha-
betical order) Minal Akkad, Russell Bowers, and Hiroko Matsuyama. The arrangements they created 
are shown below. 
 
 
 
 

Hiroko Matsuyama created this Yoso-oi using cork-
screw willow, King Protea, Oriental lily, wax flowers, and 
Areca Palm. 

Minal Akkad interpreted the Asafo militia 
flag and used Fan Palm green and 
bleached, hanging Heliconia, red Ginger, 
Protea, Bird of Paradise, red Anthurium, 
New Zealand flax, and epidendrum flowers. 

Russell  Bowers, representing Ohara School created this Rimpa at the Sat-
urday demonstration.  Materials used were cherry tree branches, iris, lilies mini 
chrysanthemums and fern. 
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Just in case you did not get the e-mail and are a Chapter or 
Study Group president, be advised that Ms. Akiko Kuritani is 
now at the Ohara Center of Tokyo.  As of June 1st you may 
send your certificate application forms to 
 
                         Ohara Center of Tokyo 
                         Attention Ms. Akiko Kuratani 
                         5F, 7-17 Minami Aoyama 5 chome, Minato-ku 
                         Tokyo 107-8807 Japan 
 
Her telephone number is (81) 3-3499-1200 
                   
          FAX number   (81) 3-3407-3728 
          E-mail   -  certificate@ohararyu.or.jp  (as of June 7, 2018) 

                           Classes in Japan 
 

                          The Iemoto Kyojo classes  
         held on Wednesdays and Fridays are being held  
            as before in the Osaka Headquarters building. 
 
 

        Classes in Tokyo are continuing as scheduled. 

If you have any news about people or happenings in Ohara 
School please share them with the Newsletter Editor, Christine 
Norman at her E-mail address cdfan@roadrunner.com.   


